Lisvane Memorial Hall

Heol Y Delyn, Lisvane, Cardiff CF14 OSQ

NOTES OF THE 72nd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

 12 MAY 2019 @ 7:45 PM IN THE SMALL HALL

Present:   6 Trustees and 3 regular Hall User representatives and one contractor.  
1) Apologies:  none 
2) Notes of the 71st AGM: These were approved.  
3) Matters arising: None other than on Agenda 
4) Chairman’s Report:  The Chair presented his annual report (Appended at A) and echoed thanks to all involved in the running of the hall. He particularly thanked Martyn Ridge who was stepping down after 20 years of service to the Hall Trustees, most of which were conducted as treasurer. He also thanked Martin Plow who had acted as fabric officer for some years, but who had recently moved away from Cardiff and was now stepping down.
As the chair was also stepping down from the role but remaining a trustee, He paid tribute to all the trustee colleagues who had supported him in his work over the years, with particular mention to Emma who was now acting as both Treasurer and booking secretary.  

He thanked Anthony Spear our contract caretaker and cleaner for his hard work and making the hall more welcoming. 
He highlighted forthcoming improvements and a need to resolve ongoing heating issues before winter. 

The meeting thanked John Cranwell for all his good work and what had been achieved during his time as chairman of the trustees. 

5) Treasurers Report: The accounts were circulated and Emma ran through the highlights, the key income and expenditure items, noting letting income was £40145 with a section 106 grant boosting income further. This had been utilised for the high uplift spend on the hall toilets, door locks, external LED lighting, CCTV and blinds totalling £45154.  With other expenditure items this had led to a deficit (utilisation of reserves) of £19547.

The treasurer’s report was formally accepted. Audit overview would be gained prior to submitting the accounts to the charities commission.
6) Fabric Report: Chris Williams ran the maintenance items and confirmed additional uplift in the form of a new hall projector, decoration and new stage curtains would be forthcoming. 
He outlined investigations to simplify the sound system controls and segregation of the heating system to bring resolve to current issues. remote access control /valve failure changed into 2 
Hall users raised issues around adequate refrigeration, and the lock on the gent’s cubicle. The lock would be attended to under warranty, and refrigeration sorted within the next large project which would be the full kitchen refurbishment which the trustees would be scoping and seeking grant funding for. 
7) Health & Safety Report: Sue Johnson ran through the report appended at B. She highlighted the caretaker’s important role in spotting issues and faults that hirers neglected to mention. She confirmed the H&S policy had been reviewed and whilst found fit for purpose, the safety subcommittee were always looking to better it. Formal safety inspections were being undertaken leading to updates in the Risk Assessment Action Plan.
8) Election of Officers  

· Chairman: A Nomination and filling of this post would be undertaken after further trustee discussion.  

· Treasurer: Emma Reid -Jones was re-elected

· Secretary: Chris Parsons was re-elected. 
8)        Election of Executive Committee

The committee members who had agreed to stand and were duly re-elected with the addition of John Rhoden as a new trustee.
The Acting Chair reiterated the need for further trustees and asked representatives from the regular hiring parties present to enquire if any of their members would be able to join the executive. Persons with financial, catering and legal experience would be most welcome but any willing assistance would benefit the Hall and team.
9)    AOB: None  
10)  Next Annual General Meeting:  This was scheduled for 10 May 2020 
Appendix A –                              Lisvane Memorial Hall
Chair Report to AGM 12 May 2019
I’d like to start by giving thanks to our Trustees who manage the Hall. Two should be mentioned in particular: Martyn Ridge who is stepping down after 20 year’s service, most of them as Treasurer; and Emma Reid-Jones, who combines the roles of Treasurer and Booking Secretary. I must also mention our caretaker Anthony Spears. His hard work and positive attitude have made the Hall a more welcoming place for our users, and greatly reduced the burden on Trustees.

We have made some improvements to the Hall and we have increased our funds to let us consider more improvements next year.

Problems? There is a fault with the heating system. Spaces are heated when they shouldn’t be and not heated when they should be, which has caused inconvenience to Hall users. We need to use the summer months to restore the system to working order. The small number of Trustees is an ongoing problem. Many things that should be done will remain undone.

This is my last year as Chair of Trustees. I wish to thank my fellow Trustees for making my time such a pleasure.
John Cranwell 12 May 2019

Appendix B – Health & safety Report 

Lisvane Memorial Hall Health & Safety Report

1st March 2018 to 28th February 2019

The engagement of a caretaker, Antony Spears, continues to have a beneficial effect on the general cleanliness, tidiness and maintenance of the Hall. Mr Spears visits the Hall several times a week and informs a trustee of any issues. 

In addition to this, trustees carry out a formal inspection roughly every six months. 

Formal Health and Safety Inspections were undertaken on 2 and 23 May 2018 and 13 December 2018. The Risk Assessment Action Plan was updated and the recommendations actioned as appropriate.  

The Health and Safety Policy has been reviewed and while it is considered ‘fit for purpose’ we are considering whether it can be improved. 

We now have a process for keeping the H&S team informed when the various H&S checks have been done and the outcomes.

With the changes to Trustees that will be happening, it is important that we have clear lines of communications between Trustees and contractors to ensure that important issues are dealt with in a timely manner.

Sue Johnson

12 May 2019

